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Dear Parents and Carers, 
Thank you for your support with our Children in Need Mufti Day today. We have 
raised a wonderful £361.25 towards a very worthwhile cause. Please encourage 
your children to watch some of the events on BBC1 this evening to help make 
them aware of the projects and impact their money can have. Also, your food 
donations for our Harvest collection were all sent to two local food banks over 
half term, so once again thank you for your support with that. 
 
For parents in RH, Mr Hayfield has been called for mandatory jury duty for two 
weeks starting on Monday 19th November (next week). Unfortunately, this is not 
something we can control. The class will be covered by Mrs Cotterill and                   
Mr Varley for the two weeks – both have worked with us at Netherbrook before.  
 
As part of our ongoing efforts to make our safeguarding arrangements securely 
outstanding we will be adapting the entrance to the front car park soon. We are 
awaiting line markings to be painted from the pedestrian gate to the front doors. 
Once this pedestrian footpath is complete we will be closing the front gates of 
the school throughout the day and the only access will be on foot through the 
pedestrian gate next to the car park entrance. In due course both the pedestrian 
and vehicular gates will have an entry/exit intercom fitted and will be fully 
automated, access to the entire site will be with permission only. Although we 
have never had an issue with safety on the front car park there is always the 
potential for this to occur and the safety and excellent safeguarding of our pupils 
is our main priority. There will also be a new disabled parking pay added to the 
car park in front of the main doors. Please bear with us whilst these changes are 
being made and please remember that they are designed to increase safety for 
visitors and our children. We apologise for any inconvenience this may cause.  
 
Can I also please politely ask parents not to smoke around the gates to school 
on the public foot paths. We have a number of pupils with very bad asthma 
which can be specifically triggered by inhaling secondary cigarette smoke. 
Obviously, we can’t enforce this rule as it is the public highway but it would be 
very much appreciated if parents could keep any smoking away from the main 
entrances around the site. Thank you. 
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20.11.18 Yr2 Trip Snowdome 

21.11.18 Year 3 & 5 Swimming 

28.11.18  Year 3 & 5 Swimming 

03.12.18  Year 1 Trip – Tamworth Castle 

03.12.18 School Disco Year 2,3,4 

04.12.18  School Disco Rec & Yr 1 

05.12.18  School Disco Years 5 & 6 

05.12.18  Year 3 & 5 Swimming 

11.12.18 Ks1 Production 2.00pm 

12.12.18  Ks1 Production 2.00pm 

14.12.18  Christmas Jumper Day 

14.12.18  EYFS Nativity 

18.12.18 Christmas Dinner 

18.12.18 Christmas Party 

19.12.18 EYFS Christmas Craft Inspire 

19.12.18  Carols by Torchlight 5pm 

21.12.18 - Break up 12.30pm 

07.01.19  INSET - School closed to pupils 

08.01.19 School re-opens to pupils. 
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Aaliyah B, Larna W, Sophie J, Ashton T, Lily-Anne R, Aston T,                              

                                            Francesca  P, Harley S, Alfie J, Ethan Stevenson 

. 
  

Well Done!!! Another fantastic win for the football team -                                          
5-0 against Saint Marys’ Primary School  

 

Friday 16th November 2018 

The School Council are raising    
money to buy an achievement tree.                                                  
A place where achievements’ can be 

displayed for everyone to see. 
This is going to cost around £250 
They will be selling stationary and 

small items during break times 
Monday, Tuesday & Fridays in the 

school reception area. 

http://www.netherbrook.dudley.sch.uk/
mailto:info@netherbrook.dudley.sch.uk

